
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 8th March 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The term is really rattling on now and we’ve had another fabulous week of learning in school.  Everyone 
looked brilliant in their ‘bedtime chic’ yesterday for our World Book Day celebrations—thank you to the staff 
for organising an excellent day and to our wonderful secret readers—identities revealed in this newsletter!  
Yesterday was a particularly busy day for Bilsdale as they also enjoyed a drama workshop from English Herit-
age. 

Today, KS1 had a visit from a workshop company 
bringing their history topic on ‘Magnificent Mon-
archs’ to life—a great time was had by all. 

With best wishes for a wonderful weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Clubs 

Please note that for the last week of 
term, WC 18th March, only Wisdom of the 
Woods and Y6 maths clubs will be run-
ning.  All other clubs will not run on this 
week and children should be either col-
lected at the usual time or booked into 
after school club via the office.  Thank 
you. 

 

Collective Worship 
This week’s No Outsiders was all about inclusivity, particularly 

for children with autism.  The children had some very thought 

provoking responses.  Click here for more info: 

https://no-outsiders-

assembly.blogspot.com/2024/02/haircut.html 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week— Theo, Rudy, Rory, Bonnie,   
Kitty, Joey 

Kindness Award— Rocco, Lyla, John, Henry J,    
Felicity, Lluna 

Handwriting Award— Henry R, Eliza, Verity, Lluna 

 

Vision and Behaviour Awards 

Vision Award— Oscar, All of KS1, Sammy, Henry J, 
Eva, Zeff 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate— Oscar, Olivia R, Devon, 
Thomas, Isla, Zara 

Times Table Rock Stars 

Y3/4— 1st Sammy, 2nd Ollie, 3rd Eva 

Y5/6— 1st Alice C, 2nd Kitty, 3rd Charlie R 

TTRS ‘Going Green’ - Harry, Verity, Alice C, Henry J, 
Arty, Joe, Charlie R, Joey, Anna, Ernie, Scott 

Attendance—our whole school  target 
is 96%.   

Bilsdale— 96.7% 

Carlton— 95.5% 

https://no-outsiders-assembly.blogspot.com/2024/02/haircut.html
https://no-outsiders-assembly.blogspot.com/2024/02/haircut.html
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


 Diary Dates 

Monday 11th and 
Tuesday 12th  

March 

Great North Air Ambulance Service  
clothing collection—8.40-9am, Carlton 

Village Hall 

All Info. sent 

Thursday 14th 
March 

Little Owls Parent Teacher Consultations Little Owls Info. sent 

Friday 15th 
March 

Y5/6 London Visit Y5/6 Info. Sent 

Friday 15th 
March 

Library in school—Y5/6 may leave books 
for returning on Thursday 14th 

All n/a 

WC Monday 18th 
March 

All clubs cancelled this week except Wis-
dom of the Woods and Y6 maths 

All n/a 

Monday 18th 
March 

Great North Air Ambulance assembly All n/a 

Tuesday 19th 
March 

Sunflower assemblies All n/a 

Wednesday 20th 
March 

Decorated Easter egg competition All Info. sent 

Thursday 21st 
March 

‘Rock your Socks’ day All Info. sent 

Friday 22nd 
March 

Easter Labyrinth All Info. sent 

Friday 22nd 
March 

Parent governor nominations close All n/a 

Friday 22nd 
March 

School closes for Easter—no after school 
club today 

All n/a 

Monday 8th April Staff training day—school closed for  
children 

All n/a 

Tuesday 9th 
April 

School re-opens for children All n/a 

Friday 12th April Library in school All n/a 

Monday 15th 
April 

Y3/4 overnight residential  

Newby Wiske Hall 

Y3/4 Info. sent 

Thursday 18th 
April 

Y3/4 girls football—Thirsk Y3/4 girls More info. to follow 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday—school closed All n/a 

Monday 13th—
Thursday 16th 

May 

Year 6 SATS Y6 More info. to follow 

Tuesday 21st 
May 

School photographs All More info. to follow 

 

Teaching in Class 2 

Miss Suleman ended her teaching in Class 2 this week and we’d like to thank her for her work 
with the children during her time at Carlton & Faceby.  Mrs Cawthra has resumed full time 
teaching of the class as normal.  Miss Suleman will still be in school over the next few weeks 
completing research for her dissertation and may be observing lessons as part of her continu-
ing professional development. 



News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

“The egg has cracked!” – the most exciting sentence we have heard this week! Class 1 have been very lucky to 
have a range of dinosaur eggs appear in our quad area. We added water with great enthusiasm and watched as 
they began to crack and open up over a few days. We guessed what type of dinosaur would appear and a couple 
of us were right! Once they were finally out, we all had a hold of the slimy, wet mini dinosaurs. The excitement 
of the dinosaur eggs has completely taken over this whole week for Reception and the Little Owls. We can’t wait 
to see what next week brings.  

 

Carlton & Bilsdale KS1 

We have all enjoyed a great week of learning in KS1 and would like to thank Miss Suleman for her time spent dur-
ing her teaching experience with us.  

This week in History, we were introduced to the second significant sovereign, William the Conqueror. We had fun 
sequencing his story using pictures of The Bayeux Tapestry. We learned that The Bayeux Tapestry is an embroi-
dered cloth that shows the events leading up to the Norman conquest of England.   

We concluded our week with a fun ‘ Marvellous Monarchs’ workshop led by Helen based on the two Queen Eliza-
beths. More information to follow next week!  

 

 

 

 

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2  

We have had yet another busy and productive week of learning in KS2. Our writing unit on The Firework Maker’s 
Daughter has produced some amazing independent adventure writing – Philip Pullman, the author, would be im-
pressed by some of our Year 6 writers in particular! 

In Art our new unit, ‘People and Places’, encourages the children to study the human form and the works of one 
significant artist, L S Lowry. We have explored one of the paintings of L S Lowry, ‘Going to Work’, in detail. The 
children began with striking their own poses and sketching each other in turn, then studied Lowry’s unique style 
of figure drawing, recreating some of his ‘matchstick’ figures in more detail by selecting a figure or groups of fig-
ures from the painting and drawing them in their sketchbooks. They have been interested to discover that his 
artworks are considered by many to be valuable sources of historical information, as they portray daily life in ur-
ban industrial areas. They have studied paintings of hands and sketched a hand, adding tone to their drawing by 
using linear and cross-hatching, scumbling and stippling.  

In French, Years 5 and 6 are adding to their growing vocabulary, learning the names of differing types of homes, 
whether they are located in a town, countryside or by the sea and are progressing onto learning the nouns for 
rooms of the home. Years 3 and 4 are having lots of fun learning how to say their favourite flavours of ice-cream 
and how to ask for a cone or tub of ice-cream. All children are persevering with pronunciation and growing in 
confidence when speaking aloud.  

As this week marks World Book Day, we have read the powerful and uplifting book ‘Wisp, A Story of Hope’, with 
each class focussing on a differing aspect from that story – memories, promises, hope.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governors Corner—school visit feedback from Mrs Stanton, Foundation Governor 

During the autumn term I spent a morning at Carlton and Faceby School as a governor to look at the behaviour 
and attitudes of pupils. I visited all the classes, including Little Owls and I was impressed throughout by the 
excellent behaviour I saw. Of particular note was the way in which the older children look out for the younger 
ones and for those with additional needs. This was  very noticeable at break when they are all in the play-
ground together. The children understand the school value of Respect and I saw it happening in their interac-
tions with others and with their teachers. I was most impressed by the two  small group meetings I had. The 
Y1/2 children assured me that "there are more kind people than naughty people" and they showed me the gold 
card for good behaviour. I was completely amazed by the  conversation with Y5/6 pupils. They were incredibly 
mature in their thinking and responses, and they commented on how negative behaviour can affect a class and 
even hurt the teacher. Listening to them made me feel proud to be a governor of the school. One thing every 
pupil agreed on was the best reward for good behaviour - hot chocolate with the headteacher.   



World Book Day 

A brilliant time was had by all yesterday for World Book Day—the children certainly got on board with our 
‘Bedtime Story’ theme.  In class, Class 1 enjoyed learning more about their current dinosaur topic through a 
themed story sack, whilst all other children completed activities linked to ‘Wisp’ - a story all about kindness 
which perfectly supports our federation’s vision.  Children also enjoyed taking part in a live reading session with 
Jane Considine, the author of the approach to teaching writing we follow across the federation.  The day was 
completed with each class receiving a visit from a ‘secret reader’ - this was thoroughly enjoyed by all.  A big 
thank you to our secret readers (Mrs Read, Mrs Reynolds, Mrs Moyers, Mrs Picking and Mr Smith)—if you volun-
teered but weren’t needed this time round then watch this space as we may call on you in the future! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



KS1 Magnificent Monarchs Workshop 

Linking to their current theme of ‘Magnificent Monarchs’, KS1 enjoyed a brilliant workshop discovering more about 
the lives of Queen Elizabeth I and Queen Elizabeth II today.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bilsdale Drama Workshop 

The children at Bilsdale enjoyed a brilliant drama workshop to learn more about the history and geography of the 
River Rye.  A huge thank you to the facilitators for an excellent morning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North Yorkshire Food 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/LetsTalk 

The Let’s Talk Food survey is part of the wider conversation that has been taking place about food in North 
Yorkshire, looking at the whole food system - from how we grow food, what we grow, to what we buy and eat 
and how much we throw away 
There are several ways you can take part in Let’s Talk Food: 
You can fill in an online survey here https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/LetsTalk  – the survey is on Commonplace, 
which is a safe and easy-to-use online tool used to engage with communities, by over 250 organisations includ-
ing neighbouring councils in Leeds and West Yorkshire.  

If you would prefer, you can pick up a paper copy from your local library, leisure centre or  main local of-
fice and return it in the envelope provided. 

You can also email letstalk@northyorks.gov.uk  or call 0300 131 2 
131 (please say ‘Let’s Talk’ when prompted) to request a survey. You 
can write to: 

Let’s Talk 
North Yorkshire Council 
County Hall 

    Northallerton 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/LTF-soc_prt
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/LTF-soc_prt
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/get-touch/local-offices
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/get-touch/local-offices
mailto:letstalk@northyorks.gov.uk


Amazon Wish Lists 

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations so far, they’ve really made a difference to 
our class libraries.  

Class 1 wish list—https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 2 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 3 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 4 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share 

 

Bilsdale wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share  

 

 

 

Little Owls—Speech and Language Therapy 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share


Train to be a Teaching Assistant at The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation 

In September, we have availability for 1 funded place to train to become a Teaching Assistant.  
Contact the Swaledale Alliance for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GNAAS Collection 

The charity workers at The Great North Air Ambulance have been in touch to clarify what they 
will and will not accept for the collection, their response is pasted below.  This is different to 
what we originally communicated on the letter so please check it carefully.  Thank you. 

We accept all clothing, we love to take coats, shoes in pairs, belts, handbags, and mobile 
phones, we’ll also happily take a SMALL quantity of books as part of a clothing collection from 
you. 
  
Unfortunately, we can’t collect unwanted furniture, bric-a-brac, toys/games, CD’s/DVD’s, 
homeware, electricals, duvets & covers, pillows & covers, cushions & covers, curtains, 
towels, blankets. 
  
To help reduce plastic usage, we don’t post col-
lection bags through doors anymore you can use 
your own. 



Easter Pantomime 

See below information from the Princess Alexandra Auditorium, Yarm. 

 

https://www.thepaaonline.org/whats-on/humpty-dumpty/ 

https://www.thepaaonline.org/whats-on/humpty-dumpty/









